Hi everyone,

At this point this news shouldn’t come as a shock to anyone, but with a number of new cases on the rise
to our west we should all be cautious of a potential new wave of covid. I’'m optimistic that this fourth
wave will have less of an impact especially with those who have been double vaccinated. My concern is
for the disproportionate number people in our community who have not been vaccinated.

If you have not booked your second or even your first vaccine yet, please do so as soon as possible. The
Provinces as well as all our local councils continue to work on a number of initiatives to help local
attendance at the vaccination clinics. These include a recent drive thru clinic in Creighton with the
possibility of one to come in the near future in Flin Flon. The shot is completely safe and even those with
side effects feel better within a few days time. | know numbers suggest things are good right now, and
they are. Let’s try and sustain this trend by taking the time to act proactively rather than reactively.
Please get your shots.

We will continue to provide updates into our latest vaccine clinic initiatives so be sure to check our
website and Facebook page for more info.

We have had some relief from the recent forest fires and the rain is well needed. Even with the rain,
continue to be cautious and adhere to the local and provincial rules presently in place.

It’s looking like a beautiful summer weekend shaping up so enjoy as we are already halfway through
August.

Stay safe!

Mayor Cal Huntley



